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New CFO at Vattenfall 

Matts P Ekman has been appointed as the new Chief Financial Officer of
Vattenfall. He will take up his new post on 1 February. 

Matts Ekman has worked for the Electrolux Group, where he has been Senior V.P.
and Group Treasurer for almost 20 years and a member of the Group management for
the last few years. 

Matts Ekman was born in 1946. He graduated from University of Lund in 1970 with a
degree in business administration and economics, and subsequently gained an MBA at
the University of California, Berkeley, in 1971. After working briefly for the former
Enskilda Banken, he took up an appointment with Gränges, which at the time was one
of the most diversified and one of the financially strongest major groups in Sweden.
He became head of Group staff Treasury in 1980. Following the Electrolux Group’s
acquisition of Gränges, Matts Ekman moved over to Electrolux in 1981 and he has
been responsible for this company’s finance function since then. The function has
developed forcefully under his leadership. He has also played an active part in the
Group’s international expansion. 

From Vattenfall’s Press Office, telephone 08-739 50 10.

For further information, please contact:
Lars G Josefsson, President and CEO, Vattenfall,
telephone: 08-739 50 05. 

Vattenfall is one of the largest energy companies in Europe, accounting for 25 percent
of total electricity sales in the Nordic region. The total electricity generation is 85
TWh. Vattenfall is a leading operator of regional and local distribution networks.
About 2.4 millions customers get their energy solutions or other services from
Vattenfall. The Group also conducts operations in the areas of heating and natural gas,
as well as transmission services and consulting for the energy sector. Vattenfall’s
biggest customers are energy companies, industrial enterprises, and retail customers in
the Nordic region. Vattenfall is also active in Germany, Poland, the Netherlands, and
the Baltic countries.


